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Dear Epiphany Lutheran Church, 
 
How much time do you spend with God on a daily basis?  How much time do you 
spend on personal relationships?  On a regular basis, most of us will spend more 
time at work than we do in personal relationships or with God.  For some of us we 
spend more time doing work-related activities than we do sleeping.  Is this really 
what we want in our lives?  Is that a healthy schedule for our bodies to keep? 
 The third chapter of the Book of Ecclesiastes reads that there is a time and a 
place for everything under the sun.  The ticking of the clock and time is such an     
important part of our culture and lives that for most of us we can’t operate without 
some way of keeping time.  For example, most of us have a wristwatch on – why? 
Because we are constantly looking at the clock to make sure that we are keeping up 
with our schedule and meeting the deadlines that we have in our lives.  Have you 
ever gone a day without wearing your wristwatch?  I have tried to do that only to find 
that I seek other ways of checking on time like my cellular telephone or asking some-
one else what time it is. 
 Do you live for the day or does the day dictate your schedule?  When my 
three children were first born, Melissa and I couldn’t wait for them to arrive.  All of the 
preparations and planning were something we wanted to do.  Yet, after a while we 
just wanted them to arrive and get on with our lives.  Then once they arrived we 
couldn’t wait for them to start walking on their own so we didn’t have to constantly 
carry them.  Then it was getting ready for school.  Now the last two are going through 
getting their driver’s license and high school activities.  We are always looking       
forward to the next stage of life. Yet, are we really living in the time that we have right 
before us? 
 If you are like me I always seem to find something to occupy my time.  Some-
times it is activities that I like to do and am more than willing to be there and to do 
them.  As the Apostle Paul wrote in Romans 7:15, “For I do not do what I want, but I 
do the very thing that I hate” (NRSV). I place before you today a challenge (in these 
final days of summer) to spend at least ten minutes every morning and evening in 
prayer and Bible reading.  Be intentional about spending the time with God.  You can 
be  specific about what  you want in  your prayer time  or you can  just allow the Holy  
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Spirit to guide you.  In your Bible reading time, you can once again be specific 
or allow the Holy Spirit to guide you where you should be reading from for the 
day.  Do not procrastinate or say that you will make up for the time the next day.  
Do that for the entire month of August and see what it does in your daily life.  It 
may be some of the best “TIME” you have spent in a while. 
 
Have a blessed month of August! 
 
In Christ, 
Pastor Richard Hartman 

We are Christians, called by God, committed to: 
      Sharing  the Gospel, 
      Serving  others as Christ taught us, and 
      Creating  disciples for witness. 
  Epiphany Lutheran Churchôs Vision Statement:  
  A Christian family of God committed to sharing the 
  Gospel and serving others, through joyful worship,  
  education and fellowship. 

http://www.epiphanyfw.com
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òCruzõ Inó Car Show Time! 
 

Epiphany will be hosting our 4
th

 annual òCruzõ Inó 
here at the church Friday, August 1

st
 from 5 pm -  

9 pm. We need lots of volunteers to register cars,  
direct traffic, park cars, sell food and drinks, cook hot 
dogs and hamburgers, set up and operate the sound  
system, sell 50/50 tickets, and judge cars.   We also 
are in need of donations of individual servings of 

homemade baked goods such as cookies and  
brownies, small bags of potato chips, hamburger  

patties and buns, hot dogs and buns, pop, and water.  
You can donate any of these items or give money  

toward  purchasing them (see Pastor or Ron Michael 
to give).   You can sign up to help or donate on the 
bulletin board outside the church office, or you can  

e-mail or call Amanda ( Amanda@epiphanyfw.com  or 
485 -5122).  All money raised benefits our Epiphany 

youth.  The show was a big success last year, and we 
would like to keep it going and see it grow to an 

even more exciting event!  Please join us and be a 
part of the fun this year!    

 
Online Giving is Now Available    

 
Save a few trees, leave your checkbook at home, 
and check out our new online giving! You can give 
just once or set up a weekly or monthly contribution 

directly from your bank account or credit card.      
Donations can be made to Epiphany, and to other 
ELCA missions as well.  Just visit our website at 

www.epiphanyfw.com and click on “GIVE” to        
enroll today!  Thank you! 
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Angels Among Us!  
 

We have members of our congregation who often do many things behind 
the scenes, and we want to take this time to recognize just a few in this 
month’s issue! Here are some of the gifts they have received from Him 

that they shared with all of us here! Thank you, Angels! 
 

Epiphany Softball had a great year — undefeated in the regular season! 
A New Council group has met and is in full swing    
Malaria Campaign donations totaled over $200 
Large Boxes were donated for Lutheran World Relief quilts and kits 
Donations  to the parking lot fund total $900 so far 
Flyers have been distributed, donations received, and goody bags  
     packed for our 4

th
 annual Cruz’ In 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Meals on Wheels  

 
We now have a total of 29 families signed up to give $5 a month to Meals 

on Wheels. We have donated nearly $3,000 as a congregation so far!  
Please let Amanda in the office know if you would like to be added to the 
list to give to this worthy cause. God is working through us in awesome 

ways! We are blessed beyond measure!   
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August 3
rd

: 
8

th
 Sunday after Pentecost  

Isaiah 55:1-5 
 Romans 9:1-5 

Matthew 14:13-21 
 

August 10
th

: 
9

th
 Sunday after Pentecost  

1 Kings 19:9-18 
 Romans 10:5-15 
Matthew 14:22-33 

 

August 17
th

: 
10

th
 Sunday after Pentecost  

Isaiah 56:1, 6-8 
Romans 11:1-2a, 29-32 

Matthew 15:10-28 
 

August 24
th

: 
11

th
 Sunday after Pentecost  

Isaiah 51:1-6 
Romans 12:1-8 

Matthew 16:13-20 
 

August 31
st

: 
12

th
 Sunday after Pentecost  

Jeremiah 15:15-21 
Romans 12:9-21 

Matthew 16:21-28 

Join us for Worship  
this month!  

Every Sunday at 8:00 am  
and 10:15 am 

Every Monday at 7:00 pm 
Sunday School classes for all 

ages September - May  
Please join us! 

Menôs Bible Study 
 

The Saturday morning 
Men’s Bible Study will 

be taking a vacation for 
the month of August. 

They will continue their 
study out of the book 
Man in the Mirror on 
Saturday, September 

13
th 

at 7:00 am.  Please 
plan to join them then!    
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On September 7

th
 the ELCA is asking all churches to go out and do God’s work 

in our communities. Epiphany makes an effort to do this all year long, but we 
will be especially focused on it this day. We have some thoughts and would like 
your help in getting this organized. We would like to have everyone involved, 
and we have some projects for all ages: 
 

Delivery of cookies to fire and police stations by our Sunday School         
students.  We will need cookies and drivers. 

Community service at nursing homes: washing wheelchairs and other work 
they might need done by our youth and adults. 

Assembling kits here at Epiphany for Lutheran World Relief shipments.  This 
would be done at church for those not wanting to go out. 

Writing cards/notes to members of the military.  This would also be done 
here at church. 

 
We would like to have everyone meet back here at church afterwards to have a 
potluck meal for a time of fellowship.  
 
If anyone has other ideas and/or would be willing to help coordinate and lead 
any of these projects, please see Sandi Swanson or leave a message at the 
church office (485-5122 or Amanda@epiphanyfw.com).  There is also a sign-up 
sheet on the bulletin board for donations, volunteers, and coordinators.  Thank 
you for doing God’s work in our community and in the world! 
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School Supplies Kits 
 

Be on the lookout for great deals with back-to-school items! We are collecting 
items for Lutheran World Reliefôs school kits; these kits are often essential to a 
childôs receiving an education in developing countries.  Here are the supplies 

needed: crayons (16 or 24 ct), spiral notebooks, nylon drawstring backpacks, pens, 
pencils, erasers, and safety scissors. Thank you for being generous in helping 

these children with their education!

Comfort Ye My People (CYMP)  
 

Our quilting group will be meeting Sunday, August 
10 th at 9:00 am. We have just two more quilting 

days to meet our goal for the year!  These quilts    
offer warmth and comfort and save lives. Please 

join us to be a blessing to others!  

 

For the rest of the summer, we will be collecting  
diapers for the “diaper giveaways” at St. Paul’s 
Lutheran Church to assist single mothers and 
needy families in our community. They are in 
need of any size disposable diapers from new-
born to size 6.  We will deliver donations on 
July 28

th
 and August 25

th
.  Please look for sales 

on these diapers so we can help families in our 
area.  Donations can be placed in the crib in the 
narthex from now until August 24

th
.  Thank you 

for helping these babies and their families! 



 

8 

    

Outreach Mission Moment August 2014  
 

     Thank you for your generous donations to the ELCA Malaria Fund.  A total 
of $229.05 was sent to this organization. The monies raised for Heifer Fund 
were matched, which meant a total of over $900 was donated to this group. 
This means a lot of animals were given to help families in need. 
 
     We are coming to the busiest time of the year for Outreach. The quilts and 
kits will be packed up and taken downtown on October 18

th
 to be shipped over-

seas. We will be asking for helpers for that day; please mark your calendars. 
We are hoping to meet our goal of sending at least one more of each kit than 
we did last year. The list for each kit type is written on the boxes in the narthex. 
Please watch for some of these items at garage sales and Back-to-School 
sales. The school supplies are already on sale at several stores — please 
check the ads. 
 
     We have been blessed with some beautiful handmade crocheted/knitted 
blankets and hats for our layettes.  These were made by some wonderful and 
talented ladies of Epiphany. CYMP is busy making the quilts; our group is 
meeting again in August and September for this year’s shipment.  If you would 
like to join us, you are more than welcome. It is a time for fellowship and  
laughter — and we work, too!  These quilts will be displayed and blessed on 
October 12

th
.   

 
     We are collecting Disposable Diapers to help families and single mothers in 
our community.  Please see the article on page 7 for more details. 
 
    September 7

th
 will be “God’s Work, Our Hands” day for all ELCA churches.  

There is more information about Epiphany’s plans on page 6 of the newsletter. 
 
       Outreach wouldn’t be able to succeed and help so many people without 
your help!  I am truly blessed to be a part of such an active and responsive  
congregation and to see what missions has accomplished.  Thank you for     
allowing me to hold this position.                                                    

Written by Sandi Swanson  
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Ruby Havers      Deb Crawford      Mack Goeglein 
 

Dave Black      Mary Jane Spohr      Bruce Flennery 
 

ñHappy birthdayò to those who celebrate their second birthday 
during the month of August!  Martin Luther said, ñWhen you wash 
your face remember your baptism.ò  Take time to remember and 

celebrate with your family by using the special booklet  
ñCelebrating Your Baptismal Birthdayò  

(found in the narthex tract rack). 

August Baptismal Birthdays: 

 
 
 
 
Charles “Chuck” Lehman has recently joined our Epiphany family!  Chuck was 
born and raised here in Fort Wayne and attended Ivy Tech Community College, 
where he became a fire investigator for the state of Indiana.  He now works as 
Chief of Investigations for the New Haven Fire Department and volunteers as 
an investigator and educator for various fire departments and organizations 
around the area, including Fire Fighters for Christ.  He received the State of 
Indiana Fire Investigator of the Year award in 2006.  He describes his life minis-
try as “saving lives, protecting property, and seeing that those who harm others 
are removed from the streets.”  When he is not busy with his many volunteer 
roles, he enjoys swimming, photography, and short weekend trips.  Chuck is the 
father of two grown children, Jacklyn and  Jason.  He says he joined Epiphany 
because he needed Christ and a place to worship in his life.  He immediately 
bonded with Pastor Richard, and he is so thankful for Monday night services.  
Welcome, Chuck!   
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Capt. Becky Begle   Dennis Payne 
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 Aug. 3
rd

 
 

LBW II 
(No Comm.) 

Aug. 10
th

 
 

HS 1991 
(Now the Feast) 

Aug. 17
th

 
 

Taizé 

Aug, 24
th  

 

LBW II 

Aug. 31
st  
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